
St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Meeting 11/7/2018 

Meeting called to order @ 7:03 p.m.  

In attendance were 3 people that maybe new members.  Greg, president explained what the club is all 
about.  The members in attendance introduced themselves.    

Secretary’s Report: the minutes from the 9/26/18 meeting was read by Donna O. Motion by Jerry M. and 
2nd by Roger.  All in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report: Greg sent out an email to officer’s prior to this meeting to get bills approved for 
payment – they were WATVA renewal and Rent-a-flash and were approved by email and paid before 
meeting. Treasurer, Jerry M. read his report his report and where the checking stands. Motion by Roger to 
accept the Treasurer’s Report. 2nd by Doug.  All in favor. 

Trail Report by Trail Captain Doug:  Doug picked up signs in Knapp.  Warren Township is open.  Signs 
were put up.  Doug road around with the Police Chief in Roberts – the Village of Roberts is now open.  
Doug called Ron Stave on stepping up to get routes coming into the town of Roberts.  There are two 
possible ways – one is to use the land out of the industrial park or by the trailer park.  County Road TT 
would be another possible way.  There was a discussion on signage in Roberts.  There is a no atv sign 
into Pine Lake Park – County doesn’t know who put it up.  Ellen from the County is looking into it and 
doing her due diligence.  If sign stays up then no one can use their atv/utv on the lake for ice fishing.     
 
President Report:  Greg had a letter from County Highway Commissioner with an application to open 
county roads in St. Croix. – will submit in January.  Need to consider into it the traffic, accidents and 
school zones – etc.  Township would have to put in application – biggest concern is safety.  Group 
discussion on road routes and how atv/utv has involved.  The Amery to Dresser – Stower Trail was 
passed by the County Board and the details are being worked out.  Burnett Board to look at Gandy 
Dancer Trail to pen for atv/utv. 
 
Alliance:  Glenwood/Forest Barnstormers rebuilding bridge by M&M Bar in Glenwood City.  Bryce 
Springborn is their new president as Mr. Tuttle stepped down.  Alliance is having a meeting to discuss 
new maps for the county and revamp it.  Village of North Hudson adopted atv/utv ordinance.  Star Prairie 
has opened all roads.     
   
WATVA:  Board of Directors Strategy Meeting for the upcoming year is this Saturday, Nov. 10th.  After 
yesterday’s election things may change. 

Old Business:  Discussed the Moose Lodge breakfast that will be held on April 7th.  Tim made a motion to 
do one more year and Jerry M. 2nd.  All in favor.   

New Business:  Election is next April, along with direction of club and membership drive ideas and ideas 
the Officers should work on.  2 positions will be open – President and Secretary.   

Next meeting is February 27th at Wildwood at 7:00. 

Motion made by Jerry M. to adjourn the meeting and 2nd by Donna.  All in favor.      


